HAD’s announcement

The Home Affairs Department this morning (July 30) learned that there is
a confirmed case of COVID-19 at Hong Shue House of Lei Muk Shue Estate, at
which the Lei Muk Shue Community Hall is located. The hall will undergo full
disinfection and cleaning today.

When the Government's measure, which ceases dine-in services at catering
businesses for the whole day is in effect, the venue opened for members of
the public in need to take their own meal to have lunch in Tsuen Wan will be
changed to Shek Wai Kok Community Hall (Address: Shek Wai Kok Estate, Tsuen
Wan) .

The temporary night heat shelter for Tsuen Wan District will also be
relocated to Shek Wai Kok Community Hall until further notice.
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